Melissa Allan (VPA)

From: Jeanenne Terry

Sent: Tuesday, 23 November 2021 11:03 AM

To: Peter Cooper (VPA)

Cc: Samuel Duff (VPA); Laurie Mitchell (VPA)

Subject: Amendment C158 - Beveridge North West PSP

Dear Sirs,

As a resident of Wallan, I wish to to lodge a formal objection to the development of a quarry at 175 Northern Highway, Wallan. I am a rate payer of Mitchell Shire Council, and note that the Council has objected to this proposal on two previous occasions.

This area around Beveridge/Wallan is a developing residential area, with many thousands of residents, and has substantially increased in population over the past years, and will continue to do so with it being a growth area.

My concerns with respect to the quarry being built in a residential area are as follows:

- *. Congestion of traffic in this area has significantly increased over the last few years. The traffic generated from the quarry, in particular trucks, would create notable serious congestion on the road into Wallan.
- *. The large number of trucks moving in and out of a residential street.
- *. Noise generating by the blasts, in a residential area.
- *. Damage to the infrastructure, including house foundations, as well as plumping and sewage of residents homes as a result of the ballistic extraction.
- *. Damaging airborne silicates contained in the extra dust coming from the quarry. Presenting on going health issue to residents.

Yours sincerely,

Jeanenne Terry

Sent from my iPad